EAA 245

NEWSLETTER

OTTAWA , ONTARIO

REPLY TO: EAA CHAPER 245, TERMINAL BOX 8412
OTTAWA, ONTARIO
K1G 3H8



CARB HEAT - Hot Air and Flying Rumours

Meetings - 3rd Friday at the National Research Council Building Auditorium 100 Sussex Drive, Ottawa, 8 pm

APRIL '85

MAINTENANCE WORKSHOP SAT. MAY 11

9:00-16:00

EAA CHAPTER 245 EAA HANGAR CARP AIRPORT

VIA BRADLEY/FIRSTAIR ENTRANCE

AIRCRAFT WEIGHING
COMPASS SWINGING
SPARKPLUG READING
PROPELLER TRACKING
STRUCTURE INSPECTING

EXPERTS AND AIRCRAFT,
COME AND ASK YOUR QUESTIONS
COME AND WATCH IT BEING DONE

President: Eric Taada 749-4264 Secretary: Terry Peters 745-7466

Aircraft Operations: Gary Fancy 225-0454

Vice-President: Roger Fowler 225-6070

Newsletter: Dick Moore (home)836-5554(work)231-4299

Treasurer: Gord Standing: 224-2879

Meeting of March 15, 1985, 100 Sussex Drive, 8 p.m.

Roger Fowler opened the meeting by introducing guest Kyle McCormick to the 20 or so members present.

Gord Standing gave a breakdown of our financial situation:

- = Our net worth is \$2,929.34 (\$1,791.20 in savings and \$1,138 in chequing).
- Taxes this year are \$435. Last year we paid \$451.47 but although our assessment has gone up to \$27,350. from \$20,150, a lower mill rate has resulted in a slight reduction in taxes.
- Our share of airport costs is \$674.
- Insurance is \$400. per year.
- Annual cost of the newsletter is approximately \$500.

 Overall total expenses therefore are approximately \$2,000.

The next major outlay is for a hangar door which should cost in the vicinity of \$1,000. Dick Moore and Henri Beaudoin constitute the hangar door committee and have enlisted the help of Bruce Hamer in tracking down a source for materials.

Paid-up membership is now 35 including a new member, Serge Boucher, who was a guest at our last meeting and who is rebuilding his Cessna 120. Our current membership is down from 51 at this time last year. Roger Fowler asked that some thought be given to contacting those whose membership has lapsed. Arrangements are also being made to obtain a list of EAA members in the Ottawa region.

Dick Moore is placing an initial order for twelve short-sleeve golf shirts (6 blue, 6 beige) with the Chapter crest. They will sell for \$16.

The April meeting will feature a presentation on compass swinging by Dick Hurst, an ex-RCAF navigator and pilot instructor.

Ken Cavers gave a slide show covering several years at Oshkosh, accompanied by a tape of the air traffic controller talking down the steady stream of traffic at the 1973 Oshkosh EAA fly-in. Ken has an enviable collection of extremely good slides covering an amazing variety of homebuilts. And the tape - obviously flying into the annual gathering is not for the faint hearted.

Zagermans have 3/4" x .035 steel tubing, seam-welded at .50¢ per foot. Not for aircraft structural use, but good for non-structural applications such as seats.

Salon Fabrics (1175 Brookfield Rd) carry foam used in military aircraft seats.

Terry Peter